
 
 

 

  

STAKEHOLDER ANNOUNCEMENT 

BioPreferred Program to Implement New “Streamlining” Rule 
New rule simplifies key processes, enabling BioPreferred® Program to respond more quickly to 

consumer demand for biobased products 

 
WASHINGTON, June 26, 2025 – U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Rural Development has issued a 
final rule to adopt changes from the 2018 Farm Bill that apply to the BioPreferred® Program (formally known 
as the Biobased Markets Program). Changes include merging guidelines for Designating Biobased Products for 
Federal Procurement (FP) and the Voluntary Labeling Initiative for Biobased Products into one streamlined 
regulation.  

These changes will simplify the process for designating product categories eligible for federal procurement 
preference. Product categories can now be added and updated as needed, enabling the Program to respond more 
quickly to consumer demand and industry advancements.  

Additionally, the new rule means that all products will go through the same application and testing process 
before being listed in the BioPreferred Program Catalog. Previously, there were two separate processes for 
determining FP eligibility and earning the USDA Certified Biobased Product Label. With a single integrated 
process, program requirements will be easier to understand.  

Going forward, certified products will be audited and re-tested more frequently to boost the Program Catalog’s 
integrity––and as a result, increase consumer confidence. Details and guidance on how participants will be able 
to conform to the new rule will be released soon. 

The full final rule can be found in the Federal Register here. For more information, please go to 
www.biopreferred.gov.  

USDA Rural Development’s BioPreferred Program, created by the 2002 Farm Bill, is the federal government’s 
official advocate and market accelerator for biobased products. The program’s efforts help to develop new 
markets for farm commodities, promote U.S. economic development, and create manufacturing jobs. 

To subscribe to USDA Rural Development updates, visit GovDelivery subscriber page.  
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USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. 

https://www.biopreferred.gov/BioPreferred/faces/catalog/Catalog.xhtml
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2024/12/09/2024-28431/biobased-markets-program
http://www.biopreferred.gov/
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDARD/subscriber/new?qsp=USDARD_77
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